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DAILY MESSAGE OF SAINT JOSEPH, TRANSMITTED IN THE MARIAN CENTER OF AURORA, TO
THE VISIONARY SISTER LUCÍA DE JESÚS

To be nothing is to discover the truth about yourself. To lose your own identity or individuality is to
reach the Origin of all, where there is no other thing but the unity with the Whole.

To come to be nothing is a great challenge because the individual identity of each consciousness
was built beyond this world and this life, in others experiences of the soul and of the spirit that
transcend what you know about yourselves today.

Great, children, is the mystery of the Divine Will because the Creator, who was One, divided
Himself into three and, thus, in many others particles of life, whose true mission is discovering
themselves in unity with Him again.

The Creator multiplied Himself in the universes, in the galaxies, in the constellations, in the stars, in
the planets, in the beings, in the Kingdoms of Nature; He created the evolutionary scale that it is
nothing more than the path of return to the Origin. The Creator opened the dimensions from matter
to the superuniverses, and closed -from the top down- the doors that lead to Him. And the only key
that opens these doors is love.

To be nothing, children, is to discover the truth about yourselves. To be nothing as individuals, as
personalities, as separated particles of God, is to know that the Creator is who lives within each
being; He is who animates life.  The one who discovers oneself in God and God in oneself lives the
plenitude.

Lose the fear of losing yourselves, because it is lost from yourselves that you will find yourselves.
To be nothing is to discover the truth about yourselves.

The illusion of the illusions is to believe that you are something, to celebrate merits and to cry the
defeats. God is the one who lives in each creature; His is the victory of Your lives and to Him
belongs your evolution, towards Him is the path of the return, in Him are enclosed all the sciences,
all the rays, all the worlds, all life.

The Creator emanates life, which must return to Him: it is the eternal cycle of building and
believing yourself to be something to, then, deconstruct yourself, know that you are nothing and in
the nothingness discover the Whole, God, the One and Only and Immutable in His Infinity, static in
His permanent movement.

The quest of nothingness is not sad. To lose yourself is not to die, it is to find yourself. To die is not
to end, it is to start over again.

To know is not to be. That is why I tell you these things.

Children, more than knowing the science of nothingness, you must live it. That is why I tell you
things that many times you already know, because yesterday was the era of knowing and today is
time of being.
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Your Father and Friend, 

The Most Chaste Saint Joseph


